Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

May 22, 2020
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee was called to order by Mr. Hume at 8:00 a.m. on Friday, May 22, 2020, via teleconference.  The meeting was conducted by teleconference due to the COVID-19 pandemic, and restrictions imposed by Governor Wolf and the Secretary of Health as a consequence thereof.  Members of the committee present were:



    
       Erik Hume, Chair
          Brian Enterline


                                           Bennett Chotiner
          



 

Also attending were Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), James Helsel (SARAA Board), James Gross (SARAA Board), William Leonard (SARAA Board), Carolyn Van Newkirk (SARAA Board), Nelva Wright (SARAA Board),  David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Tom Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Scott Miller (Deputy Director of Advertising and PR),  Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations & Security), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Guests:  Eric Clancy, Rebecca Burk, Maggie McGahen
Public Comments:  None.
Minutes:  The minutes of the April 24, 2020 Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Delta Development:

Secured Funding:  Ms. Burk reported on the secured funding for the HIA Mini-Pumper, HIA Aircraft Rescue Firefighting Vehicle Modifications, Airport Drive Rehabilitation and Reconstruction Project (Phase 1 & 2), and Airport Drive Rehabilitation and Reconstruction Project (Phase 3).
Capital Project Priorities:
HIA:

Air Cargo Reconfiguration and Expansion Project:  $38 million

Restroom Improvements:  $1.6 million

Gettysburg Regional Airport:  Demolition of Existing Hangar

Franklin County Regional Airport:  Main Hangar Improvements

Capital City Executive Airport:  Texaco Hangar/Former Terminal Improvements:  $1.3 million 

Legislative Affairs:  

Coronavirus Aid, Relief & Economic Security Act (CARES Act):
Federal Allocation to SARAA:


HIA:  $9,841,050


Franklin County Regional Airport:  $20,000


Gettysburg Regional Airport:  $20,000


Capital City Executive Airport:  $69,000 
Airport Briefing:  HIA Site Tour with Senator Arnold and SARAA Staff scheduled for May 22, 2020 will be rescheduled.

Municipal County Outreach:

· Planning Meeting with SARAA was held on March 31, 2020

· Presentations on SARAA’s Operations and Ongoing Projects with Dauphin County, Cumberland County and York County Board of Commissions in June 2020.
Real ID:  

· The nationwide deadline has been extended to October 1, 2021
· Senate Appropriations Committee Hearing with PennDOT – February 25, 2020

730,000 people have signed up for REAL ID.  PennDOT estimates 1.3 million people will be registered by October 1.  PennDOT is considering “pop-up centers” to facilitate registration.  

COVID-19 Public Health Response:  Meeting with Delta Disaster Preparedness Solution Team, HIA Site Tour:  May 29, 2020; review existing Emergency Operations Plans.
Marketing & Enplanement Report:

Mr. Miller reported that YTD CXY operations totaled 5,987, down 13.6% vs. YTD 2019.  YTD MDT operations totaled 13,265, down 10.8% vs. YTD 2019.  Air Cargo Tonnage for April 2020 was down 15.9% vs. April 2019.  YTD air cargo was down 12.3%.  UPS was flat and FedEx was down 20.8%.  April 2020 enplanements were down 96.1% vs. April 2019.  YTD enplanements are down 32.5% vs YTD 2019.  The estimated May daily traffic is rebounding and is more than three times MDT’s low point on 4/6/20.  May and June flights and seats will be down 66% compared to the same months in 2019.  Allegiant could serve more passengers in June than any other carrier.  The revised forecast estimates about 320,000 enplanements for 2020, which is down 58% vs. 2019.  
SARAA’s Altogether Again Plan:  The goal is to return 80% of 2019 traffic within 2 years; multi-phase partnership of tenants at all facilities to create and maintain a new normal airport experience; focused on enhancing customer/passenger, tenant and employee health and safety;

actions will be based on US Travel Association, CDC and Dept. of Health Guidelines.  Protective measures include face masks for passengers and employees, installing protective shields in high traffic areas, installing social distance reminders throughout facilities, educating staff on new cleaning procedures, enhanced disinfecting process, revised daily cleaning schedule focused on high traffic areas; daily fogging of public areas.  

Business Development and Marketing Update:  The next corporate travel survey will take place after Memorial Day.  The social media and website messaging are being updated. 
Project Update:

Mr. Spaulding reported the Governor’s order to shut down construction projects was lifted on May 1st.  He reported on the following:  
Airport Drive, HIA:  Phase 2 paving at the east and west ends of the roadway will occur in the late summer (August or early September). 

Rehabilitate Flood Dike, HIA:  The contractor is scheduled to begin work on the air operations area beginning Tuesday, May 26th.  Work will continue through 2020 and 2021.   
FCRA Construct Parallel Taxiway, Phase 3 (paving & edge lights):  The contractor began work on May 4th and is focused on installation of electrical infrastructure to support new taxiway lights.  Paving operations will follow later this summer.  There will be a 36-hour runway closure on June 1st and 2nd in order for the contractor to accomplish work within the runway safety area.
Major projects in Design:

Cargo Apron Expansion, HIA:  Work continues on design and permitting.  This project will be bid in early 2021.  

Demolition of Buildings 26 & 96:  Preparation of bid documents continues.  This project will be advertised for bid in late August 2020.
South Apron Construction, Phase 1:  Work continues on design and permitting.  This project will be bid in early 2021.

Airport Drive Truck Traffic:  Mr. Helsel asked if it would be possible for SARAA to restrict truck traffic on Airport Drive to allow only tenants such as FedEx and UPS, or truck deliveries to tenants, to use the road.  His concern is the excessive wear and tear on the newly paved roadway.  Mr. Edwards said that SARAA’s ability to limit truck traffic may be limited because we accepted State money to pay for most of the reconstruction.  Staff will discuss this with counsel and report back to the Board.    

Rehabilitate State Police Hangar, CXY:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to award a contract to East Coast Construction, Inc. in an amount of $92,700 for the Rehabilitate State Police Hangar, Building 270 Project at Capital City Executive Airport.  On January 26, 2020 SARAA publicly advertised an invitation to bid.  This project was bid to encapsulate the existing insulation in the hangar. On March 10, 2020, two bids were submitted, with East Coast Construction submitting the lowest responsible bid.  The engineer’s opinion of probable cost for this project is $110,400.  This project will be paid from SARAA’s Capital Improvement Account.  Discussion ensued concerning this being contingent upon an executed agreement.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval including that this should be contingent upon an executed agreement.  

Rehab State Police Hangar (Construction Management), CXY:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to award a contract to Johnson, Mirmiran & Thompson (JMT) in an amount not-to-exceed $23,045.49 to provide construction administration and limited inspection services for the rehabilitation of Building 270 at Capital City Executive Airport.  Building 270 is the hangar that houses the Pennsylvania State Police Aviation Detachment at CXY.  The project will apply a polyethylene film to encapsulate the butt insulation.  The contract will also make repairs to the existing roof.  JMT is recommended to provide these services as they are the architect/engineer of record.  Project funding will be provided from SARAA’s Capital Improvement Account.
There were no objections to forwarding this to the full Board for approval and based upon the discussion above, that this be contingent upon an executed agreement.
Remove Obstructions, Phase 2 (Final Design), CXY:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to award a contract to Urban Engineers, of Baltimore, Maryland, in an amount not-to-exceed $165,900 to provide final design services for the project to remove obstructions west of the approach end of Runway 8 at the Capital City Executive Airport.  Urban Engineers was awarded a contract in September 2016 to develop preliminary plans and specifications to remove trees off the approach end of Runway 8 at CXY.  Initial progress on the project was delayed until mapping became available from the CXY Master Plan.  This work will be funded by an FAA grant.    
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  
GA Airports:
Fly-In Breakfast, GRA:  Marshall said that the Barnstormers canceled the Fly-In Breakfast scheduled for June 6th and 7th at the Gettysburg Regional Airport.  The September Fly-In Breakfast is still planned.
GRA Old Hangar:  Mr. Stevens said that insurance issues continue to be a concern for the gentlemen who has expressed interest in creating an aircraft maintenance business at the old hangar.  Mr. Stevens said that staff has been working with SARAA’s broker and will keep everyone informed.
Capital City Executive Airport:  Hempt Bros. has a hangar on the south side.  Late last year they asked if they could have a longer lease in return for some improvements on the hangar.  They have since changed their minds.  Therefore, staff is working on either transferring the hangar to SARAA or having Hempt Bros. remove it, which are the options in the lease.  
Adjournment:  Mr. Hume adjourned the meeting at 9:23 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, June 19, 2020, 8:00 a.m., HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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